THOMAS J. DONOVAN, JR. ATTORNEY GENERAL

JOSHUA R. DIAMOND DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL

WILLIAM E. GRIFFIN CHIEF ASST. ATTORNEY GENERAL



http://www.ago.vermont.gov

TEL: (802) 828-3171

FAX: (802) 828-3187

STATE OF VERMONT OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 109 STATE STREET MONTPELIER, VT 05609-1001

December 29, 2017

Martha R. Lang, Ph.D.



Dear Ms. Lang,

Thank you for your public records request to our Consumer Assistance Program "for any and all information the Attorney General's office has on UVM Medical Center changing the terms of the eleven endowments they were given that were less than \$50,000 and donated more than 20 years ago" and specifically relating to "eleven endowments given in perpetuity to the hospital between 1885 -1891 for a "free bed" for needy members of the community."

Thank you for confirming the dates in question and providing me additional information about the nature of your request. Our office will perform a search and get back to you shortly in the New Year. You told me that given the holidays you understood our need for additional time.

Thank you for your patience. I look forward to providing you a response in the new year.

Sincerely,

Christopher J. Curtis

Chief, Public Protection Division